
 

 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
Firstly I would like to take this opportunity to thank all of you for ensuring children continue to carry out 
Lateral Flow Testing twice weekly as this helps protect our community. All students will be regularly provided 
with Lateral Flow test kits to be used at home throughout this term. Here is the link to record the 
results.  Should your child test positive then please contact the Academy, self-isolate your child and book a 
PCR test for confirmation.  
 
Sadly there are still high rates of COVID across the country and across Hull, meaning many children are having 
to self-isolate following a positive result.  I would like to reassure you that if your child does have to self-
isolate the Academy will continue to provide work for your child to complete.  It is important that your child 
completes this so they do not fall behind with their studies.  The rest of this letter outlines how work can be 
accessed from home. 
 
Your child will have been added to a Google Classroom for every lesson on their timetable.  Students have 
now all been given their account details for this. Students will have been shown how to access their Google 
Classrooms by their tutor or in their ICT lesson.  
 
As a minimum each class teacher will upload work to the Google Classroom at the latest by the end of the 
day that a lesson appears on your child's timetable.  Once the work has been completed students must 
submit it online to their teacher or their teacher will not know it has been completed. 
 
Some teachers may deliver their lesson in the Academy and set up a Google Meet so absent students can 
join. Please note: this is only where it is practical to do so.  These lessons will be live at the time they are 
timetabled and can be accessed through their Google Calendar.  If there are no events in the Google Calendar 
then there are no live lessons and they should look for work in the Google Classroom at the end of the day. If 
you have given consent for your child to join Google Meet previously either through an online form or 
through the planner then you do not need to do so again.  Without consent teachers cannot invite students 
to the Google Meets so if you still need to give consent please contact the relevant Progress Leader below. 
 
If you experience any problems with online working, for example any of the following, please contact the 
relevant Progress leader: 

 Forgotten or not received their log in details,  
 Not been added to a classroom for a lesson they have,  
 Work has not been set for a lesson 
 Do not  have access to the Internet or a suitable device to complete the work on please  

 
Y7 & 8 Progress Leader - Miss Graves - l.graves@asa.hslt.academy 
Y9 & 10 Progress leader - Miss Hudson - i.hudson@asa.hslt.academy 
Y11 Progress Leader - Mrs Durham - r.durham@asa.hslt.academy 
6th Form Progress Leader - Mrs Gittins - m.gittins@asa.hslt.academy 
 
Kind Regards 
 
Mrs Teresa Drinkwater 
Vice Principal - Curriculum and Progress 

https://forms.gle/EkjdfXRHjNkGzsh67

